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              Welcome to January! 

 
A November Visit to the  
       Phoenix Desert Botanical Garden 
A recent vacation to Arizona included a must-see 
visit to the Phoenix Botanical Garden, - 145 acres 
with more than 50,000 plants in its collection. The 
garden has five thematic trails that exhibit cactus and 
succulent species from around the world.  
Interpretive exhibits along the trails highlight desert 
wildflowers, conservation, desert plant adaptation 
and ethnobotany.  Since 1939, the Desert Botanical 
Garden has been home to one of the finest and most 
diverse collections of succulent plants, including rare, 
threatened and endangered species from around the 
Southwest and the world.  It is the only botanical 
garden in the world whose mission, from its early 
inception, was to focus solely on desert plants. 
On the day of our visit, the garden was busy with of 
out of town visitors, all enjoying the sunny 80 degree 
weather.  We wandered throughout the garden, 
asking questions of the many docents, volunteers and 
staff members who were always willing to help. The 
bird life was plentiful, and we noticed quickly that 
most of the larger cacti had large holes, located very 
high up in the cactus, occupied by birds making their 
home.  A butterfly pavilion was home to butterflies 
too numerous to count and we noticed many 
throughout the gardens, making excellent photo 
opportunities. 
This garden also hosts many annual events and was 
still showing fabulous decorations from the Great 
Pumpkin Festival held in October.  Christmas events 

planned included the Phoenix Boys Choir Holiday 
Performance, and a special Luminarias event. 
A visit to the Garden Shop and lunch at the restaurant 
finalized a very enjoyable day.  Plan a visit if your 
travels take you to Phoenix! 

by Cheryl Fiddis 
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!

1.##Welcome#and#call#meeting#to#order#
Wendy!Thompson,!President,!called!the!meeting!to!

order!at!7:05!

!

2.##Confirmation#of#Quorum##
!Wendy!confirmed!that!at!least!five!members!in!

good!standing!were!present!

!!!

3.##Minutes#from#December#4,#2013#Annual#
General#Meeting!!!
The!Acting!Secretary,!Wendy!Thompson,!read!the!

minutes!from!the!December!4,!2013!AGM.!!Motion!

to!adopt!the!minutes!was!made!by!Keith!Harris!and!

seconded!by!Cheryl!Fiddis.!!All!were!in!favor.!!!

!

4.##Financial#Report##
2014#Year#End!M!Treasurer,!Susan!Brandl,!
presented!this!report!which!was!made!available!to!

review.!!Motion!to!accept!was!made!by!Susan!and!

seconded!by!Cheryl!Fiddis.!!All!were!in!favor.!!!

!

5.##Budget#for#2015#
Treasurer,!Susan!Brandl!presented!the!proposed!

2015!budget!for!BRAGS.!!This!is!a!guideline!

document.!!Copies!of!the!proposed!budget!were!

available!to!review.!!Motion!to!accept!it!was!made!

by!Susan!and!seconded!by!Cheryl!Fiddis.!!All!were!

in!favor.!!!

 
6. President’s Year End Report 
Wendy Thompson read her year-end report which will 
be posted on the BRAGS website appended to the 
minutes and financial reports.  
 
7.  Amendments to Bylaws  
The proposed bylaw amendments were made available 
to members more than 14 days before the AGM, as 
required.  A Resolution was passed by 16 of the 20 
members present (3/4 required).   

 

8  Nominations 
No nominations were to be accepted from this meeting 
and the following is the incoming Executive:  President 
– Wendy Thompson; Vice President – Bev Glover; 
Secretary – Linda Cholette; Treasurer – Susan Brandl.  
Directors are:  Publicity – Evelyn Crawford; 
Rhododendron Festival -- Verna Adamson & June 
Dodson; Plant Sale Coordinator -- David Forsyth; 
Membership – Anne Forsyth. Non elected positions 
are: Welcome & Raffle – Faye Kilpatrick; Speakers – 
Bev Glover; Website – David Forsyth; Refreshment 
Coordinator – June Dodson;  Newsletter -- Cheryl 
Fiddis; Nominations (3 positions) - Judy Wellington, 
Verna Adamson & Vacant; BC Garden Club 
Representative -- Keith Harris.  Motion to adopt the 
nominated Executive for the 2015 year was made by 
Cheryl Fiddis and June Dodson seconded.  All were in 
favor.  Motion to accept the non-elected (appointed 
members) for the 2015 year was made by Verna 
Adamson and seconded by David Forsyth.  All were in 
favour.   
 
9.  Other Business 
There was no other business  
 
10.  Next Annual General Meeting 
The next AGM will be on Wednesday, December 2, 
2014 
 
11.  Adjournment 
Wendy!called!for!the!meeting!to!be!adjourned!at!

7:25!pm!



!
!!

  

       

                
Glass Cactus by Dale Chihuly 

         ☺We love to have members share their 
‘secrets’ and garden/nature thoughts.  If you have 

something interesting to share, from right here at home or 
a trip taken afar, please share with us!   Or perhaps you 
have an idea for a future article… 

Send to Cheryl Fiddis @ ecfiddis@telus.net!
!

BRAGS Membership: 
The 2015 dues are due! 

 
Please visit Anne at the membership desk to pay your 
2015 dues or to join up – still only $12 per year.  
Members share various gardening interests and enjoy 
monthly guest speakers, plus are entitled to discounts of 
regularly priced items at GardenWorks and other garden 
centres, simply by presenting their membership cards. 
Meetings start at 7 pm at the Burnaby Village Museum, - 
Main Building, 2nd floor.   Easy to get to with ample 
parking and refreshments are served!  All are welcome!  
Please join us! 
 

AGM & Christmas Party 
Update! 
During our December BRAGS meeting, the AGM was 
the first order of business, with the proposed By-Law 
amendments unanimously passed by our members.  A 
huge Thank You to our President Wendy Thompson for 
her perseverance in tackling this time-consuming project 
and seeing it to a successful end!  These amendments 
will ensure we follow the guidelines as set out by the 
Society Act, plus additionally update our By-Laws to 
reflect our current practices.  Wendy, the present and 
future BRAGS members thank you! 
We wish to thank all those who kept our club up and 
running over the past year, and for those who continued 
on in their elected and non-elected positions. 
We then began our Christmas party, thoroughly enjoyed 
by all who attended.  Congrats to Susan Brandl who won 
the Christmas basket! 

              Snowdrops! 
It’s hard to think of a more aptly named flower – this 
perennial’s pure-white color is reminiscent of a fresh, 
unspoiled snowfall.  In fact, the scientific name for the 
common snowdrop, Galanthus nivalis, is composed of 
two Greek words that mean ‘milk flower’ and ‘near the 
snow line’.  (The snowdrop is native to alpine areas of 
Europe and Asia). 
Since they’re such early bloomers, snowdrops are the 
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gardens hope of the spring to come.  Did you know there are 19 species of 
snowdrops?  The one you are most likely to see in North America, is the 
common snowdrop. 
Snowdrops look best when used in a natural woodland setting or under 
deciduous trees and shrubs.  They also look nice in borders and rock 
gardens or among other ground cover, and can even be grown in pots, if 
your garden space is limited.  They prefer partial shade and moist soil, 
meaning most west coast gardeners can find the perfect spot for a few.  
And these little gems are a ‘no maintenance’ plant, - the foliage dies away 
completely, leaving no trace of their existence until you see them again the 
following year. 
Why not visit your local garden centre to see which of the 19 varieties 
might work best for your garden?  Then plant, wait, and enjoy! 

                                                                  
                            
Upcoming Meetings 
 
               Happy New Year!  Welcome to 2015!   

January 7, 2015  
We start the new year with a presentation “From the Ground Up – West 
Coast Garden” by local gardener Heather Webb.  Visit Heathers’ blog at 
petalpusherblog.com.  Come and plan your 2015 garden! 
 

February 4, 2015 
Our guest will be Ken Knechtel from RedBarn Plants, giving a timely talk 
on “Vegetables”.  Many BRAGS members will remember Ken from his 
involvement with the Eagles Estate. 
 
If you have any suggestions for future speakers, Bev Glover would love to 
hear from you!                    

            Out & About Etc…  
Customer Appreciation Day, January 15, 2015 
Be sure to mark the date for GardenWorks 15% savings all day. 
Time to buy those seeds for spring planting! 

                                       
 
 
            

 


